POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 9 AUGUST 2017

Present: 
J French (Chair), A Munro, S Waterston, D West and J Aitchison

Attending
Cllrs D Milligan, D Alexander; PC D Lennie: Mr & Mrs Cunningham

Apologies 
F Warner

1. Chair’s Remarks

1.1 Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Minutes of Meeting held on 14 June 2017 and Matters Arising

2.1 Para 6.4 - JF confirmed the support of the Community Council for the reinstatement of the Community Action Teams (CAT).

2.2 Para 7.2 - Further information was awaited regarding the meeting being arranged by Taylor Wimpey to discuss Hopefield 2 (Site HS12).

2.3 Minutes were approved. Proposed by DW and seconded by SW.

3. Finance Report

3.1 There was no updated Statement of Accounts.

Statement of Account as at 14 June 2017

                                                                    Bank                                   Cash

B/F                                                            1107.38                                 12.74

Income: Nil

Expenditure Nil

Bank:                                                       1107.38

Cash:                                                                                                      12.74

Total cash and bank:                              1120.12

4. Secretary’s Report

4.1 DW advised that a number of new items had been added to the PDCC website

since the last meeting. These included:-

Wildlife Information Centre Records

Dalhousie Sand Quarry - Consultation

Airspace Change Programme - Edinburgh Airport 2nd consultation on flight paths

New Midlothian Development Plan

Airspace Change Programme - Update

Hopefield Estate - Residents Consultation

Hot Topics - Next Meeting

Proposed Traffic Regulation Order: Further Disabled Parking Bays
Bonnyrigg Mosque Visits - Open to All
Consultation - Burnbrae PS - Relocation of Nursery & P1

Consultation - Relocation of St Mary's PS

5. Police Report

During the month of June in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 72 recorded crimes reported, of which 39 were solved (54% solvency). During this time period, there were 372 calls to Police Scotland.  

During the month of July in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 47 recorded crimes reported, of which 7 were solved (15% solvency). During this time period, there were 332 calls to Police Scotland.

INCIDENTS OF NOTE

Around 3am on Thursday 1st June 2017 the car tyres of a vehicle parked on Burnbrae Road, Bonnyrigg were damaged. Police are pursuing a positive line of enquiry.

Overnight on Saturday 3rd June 2017 a shed at a property in Laird Terrace was broken into and a black BT Win mountain bike with turquoise stripes was stolen.

Around 11.40am on Monday 5th June police stopped a car on Wadingburn Road, Lasswade a 24 year old male was subsequently charged in connection with having no valid insurance.

Around 12.10pm on Monday 5th June it was discovered that an external cooling system at a business premises in Polton Street had been deliberately damaged. Enquiries are ongoing.

Around 2.20pm on Monday 5th June a female described as white, approximately

20 years of age, with straight dark hair, wearing a green top, light trousers and carrying a Lidl bag was reported to have stolen items from the Co-op, High Street, Bonnyrigg.

Around 10.30am on Thursday 8th June a car was seized by police on High Street, Bonnyrigg for having no valid insurance in place.

About 5pm on Friday 9th June police were called to Durham Grove, Bonnyrigg

regarding youths causing a nuisance. Police attended however there was no trace of youths in the area.

About 8.40pm on Saturday 10th June police were called to a shop on Rosewell Road, Bonnyrigg after youths were reportedly asking adults to purchase alcohol on their behalf. Police attended and a group of youths were moved on.

About 9.10pm on Sunday 11th June police were called to a report of youths on a building site near to Skeltiemuir Avenue, Bonnryigg. Police attended however there was no trace of the youths.

About 4.30am on Monday 12th June 2017, shop premises at Dalhousie Place were broken into and various items stolen from within. Enquiries are continuing. 

A 19 year old male was issued with a recorded police warning after being found in possession of class B drugs in Cameron Crescent on 14th June.

Sometime between 7pm on Saturday 15th and 12pm on Sunday 16th June 2017 a house on Burnbrae Road was entered and money was stolen. Enquiries are continuing.

A 45 year old male was charged in connection with various Road Traffic offences following a road traffic collision in Polton Street on 16th June 2017. The male was subsequently held in custody to appear at ESC.

Overnight between Saturday 17th and Sunday 18th June, items including a handbag were stolen from a car parked in Farm Avenue. Enquiries are continuing.

Between 11pm on Saturday 17th and 12.30am on Sunday 18th June a white Citroën Nemo van parked in the High Street had a door dented and damaged.

On Sunday 18th June a report was received of a break-in to a garage and theft of three motorbikes at an address at Parsonpool. The motorbikes are described as a red and black Villiers 246cc motorcycle, a red and black Honda Trials bike and a blue Yamaha moped.

Around 3pm on Sunday 25th June youths were reported to be climbing on scaffolding at the High Street, Bonnyrigg. Officers attended however there was no trace of the youths.

About 6.30pm on Monday 26th June a report was received of male and female youths causing a nuisance cycling between and leaning against cars at Dickson Grove Bonnyrigg. Police attended however there was no trace of the youths.

Overnight between Tuesday the 27th and Wednesday 28th June a Kia Sportage car parked in Sawmill Medway had a tyre slashed.

About 8pm on 3 July 2017, a wheelie bin to the rear of William Hill, Polton Street, Bonnyrigg was set on fire.

Between10pm on 4 July 2017 and 12pm 5 July 2017, a White Vauxhall Corsa parked on Raes Gardens, Bonnyrigg was scratched along the drivers side.

On 6 July 2017, at a property in Campview Road, Bonnyrigg, a 46-year-old woman was charged with possession of drugs.

Around 3am on Thursday 6th July an attempt was made to break into a garage in Pendreich Grove, Bonnyrigg. No entry was gained.

A 17-year-old male was charged in connection with drugs-related offences after officers executing a warrant at an address in Bonnyrigg on Monday 10th July recovered class B drugs. The male was held to appear at Edinburgh Sheriff Court on 11th July.

Around 7pm on Friday 14th July a break-in occurred at St Mary’s Primary School, Polton Street, Bonnyrigg nothing appears to have been stolen. Enquiries are continuing.

Sometime between midnight and 4.20am on Saturday 15th July a house at Wishart Avenue, Bonnyrigg was broken into where a white Mercedes car and other items were stolen. The vehicle was subsequently recovered. Two males have been charged and reported for this offence.

Around 6.30am on Monday 17th July a break-in and malicious fire-raising occurred at a portacabin at Dalhousie Industrial Estate.

A 47 year old female was arrested in connection with a police assault in Cockpen View on Monday 17th July.

Two males aged 16 and 17 years of age were arrested and charged in connection with a break-in to a garage at Golf Course Road, which occurred on Saturday 22nd July 2017.

Between 8pm on Friday 21st July and 9am on Saturday 22nd July a silver Renault Kangoo vehicle was stolen from Eskdale Terrace.

Between 0330hrs and 0430 hours on 25th July five males were involved in a

housebreaking with intent to steal at Lasswade High School, and Nursery. So

far two youths have been identified from cctv.

On 26th July two females were traced and charged by police following two thefts by shoplifting at the Co-Op, and Spar. One of the females was also found to be wanted on warrant.

Between 1200 and 1430 hours on 27th July a housebreaking with intent to steal occurred at Our Lady Of Consolation RC Church whereby a fire door was forced open.

About 1800 hours on 27th July three to four youths aged 12 to 15 years old were responsible for an attempt housebreaking at Cherry Road Resource Centre.

Sometime between 1615 hours on 27th July and 0650 hours on 28th July a Ford Transit van was broken into at Cameron Crescent, and numerous tools were stolen.

About 1745 hours on 28th July a theft shoplifting occurred at the Co-Op. A youth has been identified from cctv.

A male was issued with a Recordable Police Warning for possession of a small amount of a controlled substance when police attended an address in Dalhousie Gardens, Bonnyrigg, on Sunday 30th July 2017

If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer

PC Daniel Lennie via 101 or email: daniel.lennie@Scotland.pnn.police.uk

Additional Information

Hate crime and domestic abuse can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website at www.scotland.police.uk or by visiting a Third Party Reporting Centre – details of which are also on our website.

Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or through an Online Form - both of these routes are completely anonymous and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.

Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events and

information to the public via Twitter (@LothBordPolice and @MidLoth-

Police) and Facebook www.facebook.com/LothiansScottishBordersPoliceDivision

and www.facebook.com/MidlothianPolice).

Your View Counts

Police Scotland consults with the public every year on what their priorities are for policing in their community. In the past this has always been by hard copy consultation questionnaires which were distributed by police officers within the community. This year, Police Scotland's consultation process is widening and becoming more flexible. The consultation process is moving online to a digital format and consultation will be open all year.

The public consultation is for you to tell us what is important to you in your community. Your opinion is valued – we need your opinion to inform our policing. Having your say in the decision making process of Police Scotland is a vital tool for residents of Scotland to be able to shape the way their public services should operate.

Everyone's views across Scotland will be taken on board at a national and local level. We want you to help us focus on the priorities that will help communities most. There is no 'one size fits all' approach to local policing and all the needs and wants of individual communities will be considered.

This is the first time Police Scotland’s public consultation is being hosted on a digital platform. This allows us to reach a much wider audience than ever before, ensuring that everyone can have their say.

The online consultation is open all year which allows you to take part when it suits you but also gives the flexibility of being able to re-submit the consultation if your priorities change.

It's a very simple process that should only take a few moments of your time but will shape the way that policing is coordinated across Scotland and in your local community. We will keep you updated on our quarterly results. The consultation will be a completely transparent process as it's all about your priorities Find out more by visiting www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
PC Lennie added the following the demise of CAT Community Officers were bearing

the brunt of the work, and there was no time to do the core duties as Community Officers. Cllr Alexander referring to CAT said the previous administration considered other systems were in place to take up the problems as kids were being criminalised.

PC Lennie said if criminal offences are being committed then police are required to

act. Community Officers need time to talk to kids, and they will talk to Police. No CAT

is having a detrimental effect on kids. Spending time with them can prevent kids being criminalised. Cllr Milligan added that criminal offences are deleted when individuals attain 19 years of age. CAT is great for breaking up groups and augments the regular officers. Youngsters have realised the absence of CAT gives an opportunity to create problems.

6. Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1 Cllr Milligan said the Council had incurred an overspending of £2.5m in the last financial year. Services will remain under considerable pressure for this and subsequent years.

6.2 Cllr Milligan referred to the recent signing of the City Deal whereby the Westminster and Scottish Governments will each provide £300m for investment and infrastructure programmes. Much of the money will be spent on Sheriffhall Roundabout and the City By-pass which is disappointing but badly needed.
6.3 Cllr Milligan said the City Deal will help create additional development and jobs at Easter Bush. The new Newbattle High School will become a Digital Centre of Excellence, and the Council is considering the possibility of a new High School between Loanhead and Penicuik.
6.4 Cllr Milligan said the City Deal was not good in relation to the provision of social

housing. With only £25m available over 15 years it was amassed opportunity.

6.5 Cllr Milligan said there had been criticism from the opposition of the work ongoing

in Midlothian House. This work is necessary to create additional working space and will enable older buildings to be closed, and create additional savings.
7. A.O.B

7.1 There were no additional items for discussion

Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 13 September 2017

